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Natural Riwvers Act Protects the Huron

An article by Susan Wooley which first appeared in the Huron River Report, the

newsletter of the Huron River Watershed Council.

A large portion of the Huron River and three of its tributaries have such good quality and
natural beauty that in 1977 they were designated a Natural River under the Michigan Natural
Rivers Act (231 P.A. 1970). The Huron is the only river with this status in southeastern Michi-
gan. The designated area extends from the Kent Lake Dam in Kensington Metropark down-
stream to the Scio-Ann Arbor Township line (excluding lakeshore in the Chain-of-Lakes and
the Village of Dexter) and includes portions of Davis, Arms, and Mill creeks.

For the Huron, this designation establishes special zoning restrictions within a Natural River
District Zone that extends 400 feet on each side of the river. In that zone new construction only
can include single-family housing, and building construction must take place outside of the
floodplain and be set back 125 feet from a river or creek. In addition a 50-foot natural vegeta-
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tion buffer strip must be maintained along the
riverbank and filling and dredging activities are

strictly regulated. Variances to the requirementsv

can be obtained under special circumstances.
Details of the administrative rules for the Hu-
ron River zone can be found at the DNR website
www.michigan.gov/dnr by going to the “Forests,
Land and Water” page.

WHY HAVE NATURAL RIVER ZONES?

The goal of Natural River designation is to pre-
serve, protect and enhance the river environ-
ment in a natural state for the use and enjoy-
ment of present and future generations. Not
only does it preserve the river for recreational
use and enjoyment of its beauty, it also protects
our drinking water. The act “states that the lo-
cal zoning ordinances or state zoning rules ‘shall
protect the interest of the people of the state as
awhole’ and shall bear in mind the unique char-
acteristics of the land and water, surrounding
development, and existing use, and provide for
the consideration of soil, water, stream beds and
banks, flood plains, and adjoining uplands.”
Natural River zoning involves land use planning
across political boundaries, a concept endorsed
by the Michigan Land Use Leadership Coun-
cil.
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Some opponents of Natural River designation
are concerned that it unfairly restricts the right
of riparian property owners to build on or modify
their property resulting in a reduction in the
value of their property by limiting their oppor-
tunity to develop the land. Local governments
are concerned about what they view as a lack of
local control. However, without this protection,
uncontrolled development inevitably will lead to
the loss of the natural beauty that is the chief
source of the value of riverfront property. One
look at the urban rivers in southeast Michigan
foreshadows the fate of the Huron if we do not
uphold and enforce the Natural River zoning
requirements.

CURRENT LEGISLATION

Following the recent designation of two rivers in
northern Michigan as Natural Rivers, two bills
that will modify the Natural Rivers Act have been
passed by the Michigan House of Representa-
tives and referred to Senate Committee. The
general intent of H.B. 4641 and H.B. 4642 is to
alter the process by which a natural river area is
designated. In addition, H.B. 4641 includes pro-
visions for periodic review of a Natural River des-
ignation with the possibility of the designation
being rescinded following resolution by the gov-
erning bodies of the majority of the counties and
townships within the area. These two bills apply
only to recent and future designations. Addi-
tional information about these bills is located at
www.michiganlegislature.org.

WHAT WE HAVE TO PROTECT

Today the Huron’s Natural River Zone is the
longest stretch of free-running, un-dammed wa-
ter on the river. The HRWC Adopt-A-Stream
river-monitoring program has identified four
study sites in the entire watershed that have ex-
ceptionally good conditions. Two of these are in
the Natural River Zone and the remaining two
are upstream of the Zone on creeks too small to
qualify for Natural River status. Thanks to the
Michigan Natural Rivers Act, we can still walk or
canoe along this portion of the river and see fish
and wildlife and experience the river as it has
always been.




However, increasing development is occurring
throughout this area, bringing with it the im-
pervious surfaces and human pollutants that
degrade the River. If we are to maintain this
natural resource for future generations, as man-
dated by the Natural Rivers Act, we must ensure
that the Huron River Natural River Zoning re-
quirements are retained and enforced not only
to the letter but also in the spirit of the law.
Editor’s note: Scio’s zoning ordinance is more restric-
tive than than otherwise required by the Natural Riv-
ers Act.

Land Development Issues

lanning for Open Space Preservation:

Over the past 20 years, Scio Township has
seen a steady increase in land development and
population growth, and continued growth in the
future is anticipated. An uncontrolled pattern
of continued land development threatens to re-
duce the size and connectivity of the Township’s
natural areas and scenic open spaces. The pos-
sible repercussions of such landscape fragmen-
tation are many, including water quality degra-
dation, wildlife habitat and species loss, and im-
pacts to scenic features in the landscape. In re-
sponse to these concerns, the Township has be-
gun to plan for the preservation of its natural,
scenic and recreational resources, which will re-
sult in a Scio Township Open Space and
Greenway Plan.

To begin the process of developing such a plan,

Scio Township wants to hear from you. In order
to prepare a plan that reflects the vision and
opinions of Township residents, a public vision-
ing session has been scheduled for March 9th,
2004, from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m., at the Washtenaw
Intermediate School District on S. Wagner. In-
put from Township residents gathered at the vi-
sioning session will be used to develop goals and
policies meant to guide the development of the
Scio Township Open Space and Greenway Plan.
Despite the extent of land development that has
occurred thus far, Scio Township continues to
offer a wealth of undeveloped natural and sce-
nic areas. Therefore, the opportunity remains
for the Township to proactively plan for open
space preservation and the development of a
greenway system. Please attend this very impor-
tant event and help shape the future of Scio
Township! RSVP to rsvp@twp.scio.mi.us.

ashtenaw County Greenways: The

Washtenaw County Parks and Recreation
Commission has unveiled plans for a Border-
to-Border Trail. This will be a multi-agency ef-
fort toimplement a nonmotorized multi-use trail
through the scenic Huron River Valley. The trail
will generally follow the Huron River from
Livingston County to Wayne County. When com-
plete, the 35-mile trail will accommodate
nonmotorized travel along linked open spaces
and urban areas within the Huron River corri-
dor. The vision of such a trail has been in the
minds of many since 1984, when the Huron River
Bikeway Study, Ann Arbor-Dexter was undertaken.
Recent surveys have suggested that trails are the
top priority of county residents, closely followed
by environmental conservation. The current trail
plan expects to address both priorities. The good
news for Scio area residents is that the first seg-
ment planned for 2004 is the construction of
1.42 miles of trail from the Village of Dexter to
Dexter-Huron Metro Park. As Huron River Drive
has served as a shared vehicular and bicycle
transportation/recreation corridor, this phase
will attempt to locate off-road as much of the
nonmotorized trail as is possible. The second
phase will be another 5.5 miles of trail from Dex-
ter-Huron Metro Park to Delhi Park.




urchase of Development Rights initiative:

By the time this issue is in your hands, it is
expected that the Scio Township Board of Trust-
ees will have approved a ballot initiative for the
August primary, giving Township voters the op-
portunity to determine whether they wish to tax
themselves to provide for the preservation of
farmland and open space. With the success of
recent ballot initiatives in the City of Ann Arbor
and Ann Arbor Township, the Board felt that it
was important to obtain Township voter approval
for such a purpose. Tentatively, the Board is con-
sidering a .5 mill tax for ten years. Receipts from
this millage would be dedicated to farmland and
open space preservation, and after ten years, the
millage would automatically expire. The Town-
ship has already established a Purchase of De-
velopment Rights ordinance, which will assist in
the selection of properties and the legal arrange-
ments for preservation. This would be compli-
mentary to, but not tied to, the Ann Arbor
greenbelt initiative. That is, while receipts from
the proposed millage could be used in conjunc-
tion with Ann Arbor’s greenbelt program, it
would be entirely independent of Ann Arbor’s
program and any other state or local program.
Ultimately, the success of these programs will be
dependent upon the ability of communities to
join together, both economically and procedur-
ally, in order to achieve the best result for every-
one. What will be the effect of this millage?r .5
mills translates into 50 cents per each $1000 of
assessed valuation. Thus for example, if a prop-
erty is valued at $200,000, it is assessed at one-
half or $100,000. The .5 mills would represent
an additional $50 per year for that property
owner. It is worth noting that the total current
Township operating millage is .9677. It is ex-
pected that .5 mills would result in about
$575,000 per year being available for the pres-
ervation of farmland and open space in the Town-
ship.

Cooperative Planning Effort: Recently, a de
veloper approached the Village of Dexter
with a plan for a residential and commercial de-
velopment on several hundred acresimmediately
south of the Village along Baker Road. This de-

velopment proposal would require water and
sewer, currently unavailable and unplanned for
this area of the Township. The Village has no
master (development) plan for this area of the
Township (it being outside Village boundaries),
and the Township’s development plan for this
area contemplates low density residential and
agricultural uses. As a result, both communi-
ties have agreed to meet together in an attempt
to mutually and cohesively come up with a de-
velopment plan for this area that will address
the needs and concerns of both communities.
The initial stages will involve joint meetings of
the Planning Commissions of both communi-
ties, which will not focus on the specific devel-
opment proposal, but rather, will seek to reach
a shared vision of how the Baker corridor should
develop. Only then would a discussion of the
specifics of the development proposal be appro-
priate. It is hoped that this communal effort will
result in a true shared vision that will benefit
both communities. More to follow.

SCiO Briefs and more...

idewalks and snow: In November the

Township passed a sidewalk ordinance to
deal with issues involving sidewalk maintenance
and repair. With the recent construction of sev-
eral miles of sidewalk along Jackson and Zeeb
Roads, the need for regulation was evident. This
ordinance requires the owners of all lots and
parcels along the public streets within the Town-
ship to maintain, repair and keep safe the side-
walks adjacent to or on their property. This in-
cludes keeping sidewalks free from ice, snow, or
other dangerous obstructions and conditions.
Any owner who allows a sidewalk to remain in




disrepair or in a dangerous condition through
the owner’s negligence shall be responsible and
liable for injuries and damages resulting from
the disrepair or unsafe condition. Criminal mis-
demeanor penalties may also be imposed. Snow
that has accumulated during the nighttime shall
be removed by 6:00 p.m. of the following day.
Snow falling or drifting during the day shall be
removed before 12:00 noon of the following day.
Building materials, dirt, sand, rubbish or other
substances or merchandise shall not be placed
on sidewalks, and shall be removed. A summary
of the requirements of this ordinance, or the or-
dinance itself, may be obtained at the Township
hall. The ordinance is also published on the
‘Township’s website at www.twp.scio.mi.us.

larming problems: Once again an alarm

ing problem has raised its ugly head, and
that is the recurring problem of false alarms.
Nearly 20% of all police runs result from false
burglar alarms, and fire department runs show
similar numbers with regard to false fire alarms.
The Sheriff has speculated that the false alarms
could keep a deputy busy full time just respond-
ing. Sadly, there has been little incentive for
property owners to repair the faulty alarms, ab-
sent an ordinance specifically addressing the is-
sue. As a consequence and in the near future, it
is expected that the Township will enact a false
alarm ordinance which will fine repeat offend-
ers for public safety responses to faulty alarm
systems. Considering the significant cost of re-
sponding to false alarms in terms of personnel
and equipment, the issue needs to be addressed
in some fashion. I guess that you can call this an
advance alarm warning.

Cable television reminder: On the cable
television front, the Township has joined
with other communities to begin the process of
reviewing and negotiating an extension of the
current cable franchise with Comcast. The cur-
rent franchise runs to 2005, but the process is
long and laborious. As an initial step, the Town-
ship continues to solicit comments with regard
to (1) identifying future cable-related commu-
nity needs and interests and (2) reviewing the
cable operator’s past performance. If you have
any comments to offer on these issues, you are
again asked to put those comments in writing, if
possible, and send them on the Township. Please
note, this is not about Comcast’s rate structure,
which the Township does not have the ability to
regulate. Nor does it deal with high-speed
internet access, which the Township similarly
does not have the ability to regulate.

he history question for new residents is:

How did Scio get its name? Well, we’re not
quite sure. Apparently the early Township
records containing the answer were destroyed
in a fire. The best current guess seems to be that
the Township is named after a small island in
the Aegean Sea off the west coast of Turkey. In
1822, during the Greek war of independence,
many of the inhabitants of the Island of Chios
(Italian for Scio) were massacred by the Turks.
That the Township is named Scio is probably
reflective of a strong pro-Greek sentiment that
prevailed in the U.S. at that time. Daniel Webster
is reputed to have given a moving speech in re-
action to the massacre shortly before both Scio
and Webster Townships were named. Coinci-
dence? In the event you plan on traveling to
Paris in the near future and will be visiting the
Louvre, be certain to view the large painting by
Eugene Delacroix entitled “Scenes of the Mas-
sacre at Scio.”




ark your calendar!

February Meetings

9 -noon

9 - 7:30pm
11 - 7:00 pm
16 - closed
17 - 7:00pm
19 - 7:00pm
23 - 7:00pm
26 - 9:00am

DDA

Planning Commission
Board of Trustees
Presidents Day

Board of Trustees
Zoning Board of Appeals
Planning Commission
DDA Roads

March Meetings

8 -noon

8 - 7:30pm

7-9:00pm
10 - 7:00pm
16 - 7:00 pm
18 - 7:00pm
22 - 7:30pm
25 - 9:00am

DDA

Planning Commission
Greenways @ WISD
Board of Trustees

Board of Trustees
Zoning Board of Appeals
Planning Commission
DDA Roads

April Meetings

12 - noon
12 - 7:30pm
14 - 7:00 pm
15 - 7:00pm
20 - 7:00pm
26 - 7:00pm
29 - 9:00am

DDA

Planning Commission
Board of Trustees
Zoning Board of Appeals
Board of Trustees
Planning Commission
DDA Roads

Regional Planning

Regional planning efforts are underway on sev-
eral fronts. Scio representatives have been par-
ticipating in what is now called the Washtenaw
Metro Alliance. This is a group of communities
which includes the Townships of Scio, Ann Ar-
bor, Superior, Ypsilanti and Pittsfield, Washtenaw
County, and the Cities of Ann Arbor and
Ypsilanti. This coalition has embraced the con-
cept that a collective regional effort is necessary
to protect and enhance our quality of life by an-
ticipating issues before they become problems,
and by proactively identifying and seizing op-
portunities which will enhance our quality of life,
striving to maintain the sense of place of the
Washtenaw area. An initial goal is to ensure that
the regions comprehensive (development) plans
work to maintain and enhance the quality of life.
A correlated goal is a vision for a coordinated,
connected parks and open space system. Other
potential issues of discussion could include the
promotion of concepts that would benefit all ar-
eas; insurance pooling; promoting the area’s
image; and fire and police coordination. Coop-
eration at the highest levels of these participat-
ing communities should provide both a forum
and an opportunity for regional discussion and
advancement.

In a similar vein, the Scio representatives are par-
ticipating with Washtenaw County, the Village
of Dexter, and the Townships of Scio, Dexter,
Lodi, Lima and Webster (Dexter Area Regional
Team). This gives us another venue in which to
exchange information and focus on issues of re-
gional importance. Cooperative relationships
provide the opportunity to develop a shared vi-
sion for our area, as well as providing continuity
to plans and visions despite changes that may
occur as elected officials and planning commis-
sioners come and go. Discussing issues that touch
all communities such as schools, traffic, open
space corridors and development, provides an-
other forum for regional cooperation and ad-
vancement.




Scio Township Businesses

These Township Businesses financially support your "Scio Info";
Please show your support for them.

STATE FARM
INSURANCE COMPANIES
HOME OFFICES: BLOOMINGTON, ILLINOIS

GARRETT A. ROE, Agent
4353 Jackson Road
Ann Arbor, MI 48103

garrett.roe.nhxg@statefarm.com

734.995.5052 e  fax: 734.995.4465
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Builder’s Supply, Inc.
Concrete Blocks - Masonry Supplies

Interlocking Pavers - Retaining Wall Blocks

Visit our Website at: www.fendtproducts.com

22005 Gill Road
Farmington Hills, Ml 48335
ph: (248) 474-3211

fax: (248) 474-8110

PUBLIC WELCOME

3285 W. Liberty

Ann Arbor, Mi 48103
ph: (734) 663-4277
fax: (734) 663-6515

HALEY MECHANICAL First  vour scio Township
HEATING + COOLING * PLUMBING Impression full-service
1535 BAKER RD. Printing printer
734-424-9170
24 HOUR SERVICE 4109 Jackson Rd
662-6541

1‘IANC'IN()' \

Pizza & Grinders §

Scio Township
5060 Jackson Road
994-9151
Chelsea
1250 South Main St.
433-3333

"Gotta Grab A Grinder”

I Know Scio!

As a past member of Scio Planning & the
Board of Trustees & present member of the
Zoning Board of Appeals...

1 Know Scio!
As a thirty-year resident...

1 Know Scio!

Whether public or Real Estate Service...
I Know Scio!
When Buying or Selling your home

Remember. .. 1 Know Scio!
r Ken Collica
Re/Max Community Associates
734.302-8843 / 604-4426
1 keollica@voyager.net

We Cover
All The
Bases.

B PLUMBING

M PAINTING

I ELECTRICAL
i CARPENTRY

668-8770




TOWNSHIP HALL

Office hours: Mon-Fri 9 am to 5 pm
827 N. Zeeb Road
Ann Arbor, MI 48103
734-665-2123
734-665-0825 (fax)

web site: www.twp.scio.mi.us

TOWNSHIP STAFF

ACCOUNTANT: Sandy Egeler
ASSESSOR: James D. Merte
FIRE CHIEF: Carl A. Ferch
OFFICE COORDIN: Melinda Hart
UTILITIES SUPT: Ray Striz
Utilities Offices: 665-2606
Utilities Emergency 651-4770
Fire Department Offices: 665-6001
Sheriff’s Zeeb Offices: 994-8105

Washtenaw Co Road Commission:
761-1500

All correspondence to Township officials, staff,
Planning Commission, Zoning Board of
Appeals, Economic Development Commission
and Downtown Development Authority should
be sent to 827 North Zeeb Road, Ann Arbor,
MI 48103.

SCIO INFO NEWSLETTER
SCIO TOWNSHIP HALL
827 North Zeeb Rd.

Ann Arbor, MI 48103

Postmaster: leave with current resident

Who's who...
...and where

COUNTY COMMISSIONER DISTRICT 1:

Joseph J. Yekulis, Jr

734-475-3874; yekulisj@ewashtenaw.org
COUNTY COMMISSIONER DISTRICT 2:

Martha Kern

734-483-3621; kernm@ewashtenaw.org
COUNTY COMMISSIONER DISTRICT 3:

Stephen Solowczuk

734-429-0849; solowczs@ewashtenaw.org
COUNTY COMMISSIONER DISTRICT 9:

Leah Gunn

734-663-7307; gunnl@ewashtenaw.org
COUNTY COMMISSIONER DISTRICT 10:

Vivienne N. Armentrout

734-668-8579; armentrv@ewashtenaw.org
STATE REPRESENTATIVE DISTRICT 52:

Gene DeRossett

800-645-1581; gderossett@house.state.mi.us
STATE SENATOR DISTRICT 18:

Liz Brater

517-373-2406; SenLBrater@senate.michigan.gov
U.S. REPRESENTATIVE DISTRICT 7:

Nick Smith

202-225-6276; www.house.gov/nicksmith
U.S. REPRESENTATIVE DISTRICT 15:

John Dingell

202-225-4071; www.house.gov/dingell
U.S. SENATOR:

Debbie Stabenow

202-224-4822; stabenow.senate.gov
U.S. SENATOR:

Carl Levin

202-224-6221; levin.senate.gov
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